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DIARY DATES 
AND REMINDERS 

 

Tuesday, 

8th 

November 

Kids Matter 
Afternoon  

 
Friday, 

11th 

November 

Junkyard 
Beats 

 

 

ASSEMBLIES 
Assemblies are held at  

2.40 pm in the 
Common room on 

Fridays.  
Weeks 3, 5, 7 & 9 
ALL WELCOME 

 

HATS 
Students are required 

to wear broad 
brimmed hats from 

August - April. 

Principal News 
The Spring weather has been quite remarkable with 
cold temperatures and heavy rain. It will be quite a 
surprise when the warmer weather comes along next 
week. It won’t be long until we are looking to cool off 
in the school pool. The Pool Committee hosted a CPR 
course last week so that community members can 
access their pool key for the upcoming season. I’m 
certainly looking forward to spending some time in the pool this year. 

 

Fundraising 
 

The Fundraising Committee have been extremely busy organising 
an amazing raffle (see details in newsletter) and collating a Recipe 
Book which will be a wonderful Snowtown treasure. The Recipe 
book can be ordered (please see order form).  The weekend photo 
shoot was also organised by the Fundraising Committee. 
 

 
 

Baby News 
Congratulations to Ms Hannah Wilkinson 
and her partner Carl on the birth of baby 
Wyatt Martin on the 22nd of October. 
Wyatt weighed 3230 grams and was 49cm 
in length when born. We are all hoping to 
meet Wyatt in the very near future and 
catch up with Hannah. 
 
 

Grandparents Day 
It was a pleasure for our Preschool to combine with the Snowtown Children’s 
Centre to host Grandparents Day. We had a marvellous turn out of Grandparents 
and extended family members all eager to explore the preschool environment.  
The children started the morning with an Acknowledgement of Country and 
excitedly showed their families around as they participated in seed planting, 
nature painting and many other activities. Everyone enjoyed a morning tea picnic 
outside and we were lucky that the rain cleared and we could all enjoy some 
time outside. 
 

 
 
 

Supervision of children 
in the yard is available 
from 8.30am to 3.15pm 
on school days. Parents 
are asked not to send 
children to school, or 

drop them off at 
school, before 8.30am. 

Prior to that time  
the school is 

unsupervised and 
children are at risk. 
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Last week we celebrated and gave 
our thanks to our wonderful 
teachers. Thank you very much for 
all you do.  



On Thursday, 27th October 2022 students dressed 
in red, black, yellow and orange to raise money for 
the Country Fire Service. We had a gold coin 
donation and a sausage sizzle for lunch. It was 
nice to see students and staff putting in lots of 
effort to dress up for a great cause. We managed 
to raise $53.60 for the CFS.  

Written by Jace, Paul & Alex 

“I liked dressing up in 

casual clothes”  

- Jace 

“The CFS help to keep us 

safe so its nice we can help 

them too”  

-Alex 

 “I’m excited to raise money for 

the CFS” - Riley 

“The sausage sizzle was 

delicious” - Paul 



“ I had fun showing Grandpa the egg 
and spinach pies we made.” - Elka 

“I showed my 
Nanna and Pa the 

slide that I go 
down with my 

friends. “ - Morris  

“I liked going on the swing and 
showing Nonna the chooks. I 

liked planting seeds with her.” - 
Ella  

“I liked it when Nanna 
and Pa pushed me on the 

swing.” - MIllie 

Marlee loved 
having her family 
visit her at Kindy.  

Zoey enjoyed playing 
in the sandpit with her 

Grandma.  



2/3/4 PMA Challenge 
This year as part of the PMA challenge our topic was “Tyrannosaurus 
Rex vs. Year 2/3/4 students. How do they compare to each other in the 
measurement and geometry drawers?” We researched and compared 
the size of our eye socket, teeth, feet, height, mass and speed to the T-
Rex’s. We found out that the T-Rex was even faster than our fastest 
runner Millie by 4.5km/h. We also compared the size of a T-Rex’s eye 
socket to an adult and child’s, the T-Rex’s was 18 times bigger than an 
adults and 44 times bigger than a childs! 

Written by Peter, Millie and Xavier 
 

“It was lots of fun trying to compare the T-Rex to the 2/3/4 Class, my 
favourite part was making a 3D dinosaur using Makers Empire”  

- Peter. 

“I found it interesting how much 
longer a T-Rex’s leg is compared 

to ours!”  
-Xavier. 

“I enjoyed racing and 
trying to beat the T-Rex’s 

speed” 
- Millie 



Caelan’s Kittens 
On Friday, 21

st
 of October 2022, Caelan brought in his kittens that were only 6 weeks 

old. They are very fast and loved to hide, they were very sneaky and cheeky. We sat 
in a big circle and let the kittens explore the hall, they kept trying to sneak out of the 
circle we had made.                                          Written by Caelan, Jy, Harry and Blake 

“Their soft fur made me 
feel a bit sleepy.”  

- Blake 

Drama 
In Term 4 we have started Drama, we have been learning about miming 
and watched videos to learn how to act out animals.  During one of the 

lessons we had to pretend to be mice that run in a classroom, we had to 
freeze when a person saw us and we had to be quiet and sneak around to 

try and not get caught by a human. When we were miming we weren’t 
allowed to talk and had to move our bodies and change our facial 

expressions. We really enjoy Drama and found it funny when we had to 
pretend to eat Mrs Burford’s lunch! We also worked in pairs to mime 

different animals and then get the class to guess what we were miming, 
some of the animals were very 

challenging to guess! Our 

focus this term is to read and 
learn about facial expressions 

and body language. 

Written by Charlie, Sid and 
Sofia  

“They were very hard 
to play with because 
they kept scratching 

everyone”  
- Caelan 

“Soft and fluffy 
were how they 

felt when I picked 
them up”  - Harry 

“The kittens were 
really, really tiny, 
only the size of 
my hand” - Jy 





Materials & Services 
Charges 2023 

 

Materials and Services Charges for 2023 
have been set. Please see detailed 
information below. 

 

Reception - Year 6 - $269.00 
 

An invitation is extended to the school 
community to attend our next Governing 
Council Meeting where the 2023 Materials 
& Services charge of $269 will be presented 
for approval. 
 

The meeting will be held on 
 
 

Tuesday, 13th December at 
6:30pm at the Snowtown Hotel. 

 

If you have any questions please 
contact the school. 

 
 

In lieu of attendance at the council 
meeting, parents can express their 
concerns in writing to the Chairperson, Mr 
Nick McCormack. 

 
Katrina Ebsary, Finance Officer 

ENROLL NOW 

Snowtown Pool 

January  

16th- 20th 2023 

www.vacswimsa.com.au/enrol 





If you would like 
purchase a Raffle 
ticket it’s not too late. 
 

Tickets are available 
to purchase at  
 Front office 
 Library 
 Online by 

commenting on 
the Snowtown 
Primary 
Facebook post  

If  all tickets are 
sold we are 
hoping to draw 
the raffle at the 
Concert & 
Presentation 
Night on 
Wednesday, 
7th December. 

Heat Up Lunches 
We are looking at having a second heat 

up lunch day this term. 
   

We are going to trial this on Thursdays starting week 

4 Thursday, 10th November until the end of the term.   
 

Lunch orders will still be available on this day. 



Term 4 Planner  

WK Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

3 31 

  

1 November 

 Pupil Free 

 

Governing Council 

7pm 

2 

  

Newsletter 

3 

 

4 

Playgroup 

 

Assembly  

4 7 8 

 Kids Matter 

Afternoon 

9 

 

Playgroup 

  

10 

Kindy  

 

 Kindy Pre-Entry 

 9am -11am 

11 

  

 Junkyard Beats  

  

5 14 

  

15 

 Kindy Pre-entry & 

School transition 

9am -11am 

16 

  

17 

Kindy Pre-entry 

 9am -12.30am 

18 

Playgroup 

Assembly 

6 21 

  

22 

  

23  

 Playgroup 

Newsletter 

24 

Kindy  
 

 Kindy Pre-entry & 

School Transition 

9am -3pm 

25 

 

  

7 28 

  

29 

  

30 

  

 

December 1 
 

School Transition  

9am - 3pm 

2 

Playgroup 
 

Assembly 
 

Christmas Fair 

8 5 

  

6 

  

7 

  End of Year 

Concert & 

Presentation Night 
 

Playgroup 

8 

Swimming Lessons 
 

Kindy  

  

 CHS Transition 

9 

Swimming Lessons 
 

 

CHS Transition 

9 12 

Kindy Celebration 

 

Swimming Lessons 

13 

Beach Excursion 
 

Governing Council  

14 

Splash Carnival 

 

Newsletter  

15 

  

  

16 

Playgroup 
 

 Assembly 

  




